
My School Portal - Updates and new Features 
 
The College is please to inform parents of some new features and updates in My School 
Portal which will help parents to support their children with homework and organisation and 
bring key information into one easy view. 
 
Homework 
We have recently moved to a new homework view in MSP, which shows all homework tasks 
by date and status, making it easy to see what homework is upcoming, overdue or 
completed. 
 
You can filter the homework tasks by class, Status, or Date range, as below, and toggle 
between outstanding and completed homework. You can also sort homework by due date. 

 
 
Please note that any classes that do not have homework set this academic year will not 
appear in the class list. For parents of children in Years 10 to 13, some classes may show 
the year code of the year below, where a Team has been carried over from Year 10 or Year 
12, rather than a new team being used for Year 11 or 13. Your child should be aware that 
the previous year's team is still being used, and still complete the homework from these 
Teams. 
 
If your child has homework that is showing as 'outstanding' but they have in fact completed 
this, please ask them to click the 'hand in' or 'turn in' button on the assignment on Teams. 
Clicking hand-in/turn-in changes the status to submitted, and the homework would no longer 
show as outstanding. It is good practice for pupils to ensure they click hand-in/turn-in on 
completed work once it is done.  

 
 
My Child's Day 
We have recently configured and added the Day Planner feature into My School Portal, 
under the title of 'My Child's Day'.  
 
This widget shows the timetable, co-curricular clubs and sports fixtures of your child, all in 
one single view. This makes it easy for parents to know what their child will be doing on any 
particular day, which can help with organisation of the day and planning collection from 
school.  
 
You can find this under the 'My Children' section of My School Portal.  
 
Items in blue are from the timetable, pink are co-curricular activities and green are sports 
fixtures. Detentions are also shown, in red. 
 



 
By clicking into this, you can see a view where you can select any day over the next 2 
weeks, and can see multiple children, if you have more than one child at Princethorpe. 
 

 
 
Pupils can also see this view by going to the 'About me' section on MSP and clicking on 'My 
day'. 
 
If you have any feedback regarding how we could further improve the experience of My 
School Portal for parents, please contact me via AndyCompton@Princethorpe.co.uk 
 
Andy Compton 
Foundation Director of Digital Strategy 
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